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Please enter my attached comments to the Proposed Amendments to the
Federal Rules of Civil Procedure. Thank you

Stephen Y. Chow, Esq.
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Perkins Smith & Cohen LLP
One Beacon Street, 30th Fl.
Boston, MA 02108-3106
(617)854-4248 FAX: 85474040
http://www.pscboston.com

This electronic message is a communication from an attorney, which, unless
otherwise expressly stated, is confidential and intended solely for
communication to the addressee. Accordingly, this communication may be
protected from further disclosure under one or more of the trade secret
misappropriation law, the attorney-client privilege or the work product
immunity. If you are in the possession of the communication in error,
please immediately notify the sender via electronic mail and delete the
miscommunicated message. Thank you.
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Stephen Y. Chow, Esq.
One Beacon Street, 30 th Floor

Boston, MA 02108
617-854-4248
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February 15, 2005

Peter G. McCabe, Secretary
Committee on Rules of Practice and Procedure
of the Judicial Conference of the United States

Thurgood Marshall Federal Judiciary Building
Washington, DC 20544

Re: Comments on Proposed Amendments to the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure

Honorable Committee:

I have worked with the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure since 1976 as a law clerk
at a major New York patent litigation firm and have worked as a programmer and
systems analyst since 1970. I have been a Massachusetts member of the National
Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws since 1995 and was a member of
its drafting committees on the Uniform Computer Information Transactions Act and the
Uniform Electronic Transactions Act and am a current member of its Study Committee
on Discovery of Electronic Evidence. I make these comments on my own behalf and that
of the public on the proposed amendments to the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure
relative to the discovery of electronic information.

Generally, I favor the proposed amendments. I propose, however, the language
"discoverable in" should be stricken and "material to" substituted therefor in proposed
Rule 37(f)(1) at line 865 of the draft safe harbor. Because the discoverability of
information is based on "relevance" as well as the absence of a privilege or immunity,
because "relevance" is measured both in materiality as well as absence of undue burden,
and because proposed Rule 26(b)(2) introduces additional limitations on discoverability,
the concept of knowledge of discoverability is too narrow an exception to the safe harbor.
In a sense, it begs the question, since, if the condition of Rule 37(f)(2) applies, that is,
there was a loss of information, the information is not "discoverable". The focus for a
safe harbor should be the materiality of the information. If there are other reasons it is
not discoverable than its inaccessibility owing to loss, sanctions do not necessarily apply.
However, even privileged or immune information should be preserved if it is known to be
material, as there may be an exception, such as a crime exception.

Respectfully submitted,

/s/

Stephen Y. Chow


